Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Name Change of Long Distance of Michigan, Inc. d/b/a LDMI Telecommunication to LDMI Telecommunications, Inc., LDMI Telecommunications.
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Staff Recommendation


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) and for its recommendation states:


1.
In the attached Memorandum, labeled Appendix A, the Staff recommends that the Missouri Public Service Commission recognize and approve Long Distance of Michigan, Inc.’s (Applicant’s) application to change its corporate name from Long Distance of Michigan, Inc. to LDMI Telecommunications, Inc.  Long Distance of Michigan, Inc. currently does business in Missouri under the Commission-approved d/b/a of LDMI Telecommunications, Inc., so Applicant’s customers will not be affected by the name change.


2.
Pursuant to 4 CSR 240-2.060(16), Applicant’s request for name change clearly sets out both the old and new name to be used.  In addition, Applicant has furnished a copy of the Certificate of Good Standing as a foreign corporation that is on file with the Secretary of State.


3.
In conjunction with the name change, the Applicant has submitted a revised tariff, PSC Missouri Tariff No. 3, to reflect the corporate name change, with an effective date of February 28, 2003.  The “original title page” filed with PSC Missouri Tariff No. 3 states “This tariff, PSC Missouri Tariff No. 3, filed by LDMI Telecommunications, Inc., d/b/a LDMI Telecommunications cancels and replaces in its entirety, the current tariff on file with the Commission.”  Therefore, Staff recommends the Commission approve the newly filed tariff sheets and cancel the previous tariff, P.S.C. MO No. 2. 


4.
The Applicant is currently delinquent in its FY-2002 assessment ($13.17).  Staff has contacted the Applicant via mail to make the company aware of this delinquency.


WHEREFORE, Staff recommends that the Commission issue an order approving the name change and the revised tariff, PSC Missouri Tariff No. 3 with an effective date of February 28, 2003, and cancel the previous tariff, P.S.C. MO No. 2.
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